

March 12, 2020

Dear Scouting Family,

As always, your safety and the safety of all our members, volunteers, and employees is our top priority. We know there are questions and concerns about how COVID-19, commonly known as the coronavirus, could affect local Scouting programs in the South Plains Council.

Currently, no council or district events or activities have been cancelled due to COVID-19. As this is an evolving situation, this information is subject to change. We will continue to update you on relevant developments, and we appreciate your understanding of any necessary adjustments in the interest of health and safety. You may monitor all South Plains Council Scouting event updates here: www.southplainscouncil.org.

Decisions about unit meetings and activities should be made by unit leadership and chartering organizations based on the unit's individual circumstances and current CDC and local health department guidelines.

Should you have any questions or concerns about a specific upcoming event or activity, please call the Lott Scout Service Center at (806) 747-2631 or email questions@southplainscouncil.org. We will do everything we can to answer your question using the information available to us.

Yours in Scouting,

Nathan Baie Scout Executive